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United Quilt Guild Minutes – 
November 10, 2020 Submitted  by 
Lois Dunn, Asst. Secretary/Treas. 

President Mary Durkin called the 
meeting to order at 6:50 PM. 

Dee Hart made a motion to approve 
the minutes and was seconded by 
Barb Fink. The motion passed.  

Lynn Stiles made a motion to 
approve the treasurer's report pending 
audit and was seconded by Cathy 
Fieldhouse. The motion was 
approved. 

Following the conduciton of business 
Lynn Stiles made a motion to 
adjourn. 

SHOW AND TELL FOLLOWED 
  
Heirloom quilts were shown by Mary 
Durkin, Dee Hart, Marilyn Grimes, 
Debbie Dunlevy, Margie H., Kathy 
Strelko, Barbie Zwick, Tina Secrest, 
and Lynn Stiles. 

Other show and tell quilts. Mary, 
Dee, Marilyn, Jennifer Greenleaf, 
Tina Secrest, Terri Greenawalt, 
Martha Dubisky, Carrie Menough 
and Barb Fink. 

OLD BUSINESS 

The Christmas party will be at A La 
Cart Catering, 429 Lisbon St. 
Canfield, December 1.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS  

December Meeting Canceled due to 
Covid-19. 

 

Challenge June 1, 2021 

Brenda Bradley suggested a patriotic 
theme for next year's challenge.   She 
also mentioned that your challenge 
does not need to be red, white, and 
blue. Brenda sent around a volunteer 
list to help with challenge. As of this 
writing the place has yet to be 
determined. Hopefully, 2021 will be 
more predictable.  

Charity Quilts 

Tina Seacrest announced that she 
delivered 25  quilts to Sophia House.  

The Canfield Fraternal Order of 
Police has organized a program  
called "Sleep in Heavenly Peace". 
They are building beds for under 
privileged children. Many of these 
children only have the floor to sleep 
on.  Their goal is 700 beds. They are 
asking for donations of pillowcases, 
pillows, blankets or sheets for twin 
beds.   

Lois Dunn made a motion to adopt 
this project as our Christmas Party 
donation. Seconded by Dee Hart. 
Motion passed. Clare Neff said we 
can deliver our donations to Village 
Quilts.  She will make sure that it gets 
to the Columbiana chapter of Sleep in 
Heavenly Peace. 

 

Future Classes 

Pat Williams and Clare Neff from 
Village Quilts are planning future 
classes about machine quilting.  
Some may be at Village Quilts, some 
at the church or roller rink. Stay 
tuned. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 QUILT SHOW 

Beginning Balance  $2200.00 
11-2  dormant fee         +5.00    
   
Ending Balance        $2205.00 

Respectfully submitted by Pat 
Firestone, Show Treasurer. 

Pat reported that she received 
a notice from Huntington 
Bank explaining that a $5.00 
monthly dormant account fee 
would be charged starting in 
December.  In order to avoid 
the fee a transaction had to be 
made.  So. . . Margie withdrew 
$5.00 from the Guild account 
and deposited it into the Show 
account.  In 6 months, Pat will 
withdraw $5.00 from the Show 
account and deposit to the 
Guild account. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

GUILD 

Beginning  Balance              $8942.88 
10-30 InstaCopy                         -7.78 
11-2 dormant account  fee   -5.00 
Ending Balance                    $8930.10 
 
Respectfully    submitted by Margie 
Hoffmaster, Guild Treasurer. 
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December  Birthdays 

Miriam Good              12-19                                
Tina Snoke  12-8                             
Marcia Stoffer  12-18 
Marcia Phillips     12-31 
Marla Simmons  12-17 
Terri Greenawalt  12-23 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Accuquilt 

The cutter is for all members to use. 
It is available at charity quilts. If this 
is not convenient for you ,please call 
Tina Seacrest to arrange a  time for 
use. 

UFO Challenge 

Your  UFO must have been started 
before October 2020 and finished by 
October 2021.  

Guild Quilt Show 

The Guild Quilt Show is being 
tentatively planned for summer of 
2022.  

 

PUBLICATIONS AND 
INFO 

Margie Hoffmaster needs info for the 
Newsletter emailed to her ASAP 
margiehoff@yahoo.com 

Margie Hoffmaster is our Information 
Officer and will forward your written 
e-mail messages to members.   
margiehoff@yahoo.com 

Barb Fink is in charge of Publications 
in the Salem News. 

Dee Hart is the Administrator for our 
guild Website.  Dee said there will be 
new pics on the website. 

 Ian Kilpatrick is our Webmaster. 

A Private "For Members Only" 
Facebook page has been set up. If 
you have not joined or are having 
trouble talk to Margie Hoffmaster.  

Please remember to bring your gift 
for secret sister to each meeting.. 

Please remember to wear your name 
tag at each meeting.We have several 
new members and we all need to get 
to know each other.  

Lois Dunn needs advanced notice to 
reserve the Presbyterian Church for 
any event. Remember: The Church 
requires that we keep the entry door 
locked at all times and only use the 
wedge for a moment when you bring 
things in from your car. We will 
attempt to return to having meetings 
at the church as soon as it is open 
again.  

Day Group 

Day Group has started to meet again 
at Salem Presbyterian Church every 
other Friday 10am - 3pm.  
All members are welcome. The 
church asks that we only have 10 
people. Bring a project to work on or 
just come to chat. Please contact Lois 
Dunn if there is a scheduling conflict. 

Charity Quilts 

Charity Quilts will meet every other 
Thursday at the West Branch bingo 
hall. 26701 St. Rt. 62, Beloit. 11am-
3pm. There is no need to bring a 
machine.  We need people to cut 
squares too. You can come and go at 
your convenience.  

 

HAPPY 

                    to                         
 

 

 

 

EVENTS CALENDAR       

Meetings are all tentative 

Dec.4  Day Group at Presb. Church 
            10am-2or3pm 
                                                         
Dec. 10, 11-3 p.m., Charity Quilts 
West Branch Athletic Booster Hall    

Please check your email over the next 
couple of months for meeting 
announcements.  There probably will 
not be guild meetings for a while.  
Since day group and charity quilts are 
fewer people  we may continue those. 

Margie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holidays 

All!! 
 


